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Patriot Booster Club 
General Membership Meeting 

June 12, 2019 
 
Board Member Present 
Jon Carroll, President 
Valerie Calloway, Vice President 
Jeremy Reeve, Treasurer 
Tina Blackman, Secretary 
Theresa Brown, Member at Large 
Brad Qualls, PHS Activities Director 
 
Board Member Absent 
None 
 
Committee Chairs Present 
None 
 
Persons in Attendance 
Frances Troung 
(SeaPerch) 

Sean Cheetham  
(Baseball) 

Ken Campbell 
(Football Parent) 

Nancy Cash 
(Dance) 

Shawn Brann 
(Field Hockey) 

Felicia Huweart  
(Football Parent) 

Katie Swanson 
(Volleyball) 

Jen Burch 
(Swim) 

Sherman Rivers 
(Boys Basketball) 

 

Valerie Calloway 
(Wrestling) 

Jeremy Reeve 
(Band) 

Tina Blackman 
(Girls Basketball) 

Theresa Brown 
(Track) 

 

 
The Boosters membership meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm. 
 
General Membership Open Time 

 Felicia Huweart – her last child graduated from Patriot this year.  She wanted to thank the board for 
all they do for the school these many years they have been involved at Patriot.  She noted her son 
was the male recipient of the Booster scholarship this year.  She also wanted to let us know Laura 
Settle will be taking over the plastic disks/cups on the football fence which spell out “Class of 2019.”   

o The boosters thanked Felicia for her and her family’s involvement with Boosters these many 
years.  The plastic disks/cups will be handled by Mr. Qualls now as we are expanding on the 
design from what the Huwearts originally set up.  Thank you for the initial display and 
investment of the plastic discs/cups.     

 
Officer’s Reports 

 Treasurer’s Report (Jeremy Reeve) dated 5/31/2019 
 Total assets were $156,024.06.    
Current Activities Budget is $101,814.74.  
Operating general fund balance is $54,209.32.  
Net fundraising profit is $85,460.61. 

o Jeremy reported the SunTrust Primary account amount ($18,416.20) will be closed once the 

fraud investigation case is closed.   

o All the mulch sales have been posted to the team accounts.   
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o There have been two monthly charges (probably subscriptions) to our account.  Amazon 

Free Time and a Kindle service.  Please let him know if you are the one who accidentally set 

these two subscriptions up using the Booster credit card.   

o Please turn in receipts in a timely manner!  Also, please be sure to record any tips on the 

receipts. 

 

 Secretary’s Report (Tina Blackman) –  

o May meeting minutes have been posted online.   
o Emails/Twitter/FB posts have been sent out regarding  

▪ the next Booster meeting announcement 
▪ the meeting minutes and treasurer’s report posted online 
▪ Boys Basketball Camp and Girls Volleyball camps (as fundraisers) were posted on 

Patriot HS FaceBook and Gainesville Middle School Facebook pages.   
o On the Boosters webpage, the following have been added/updated 

▪ Meeting minutes and Treasurer’s report  
▪ Deleted request for Concession Chair 

 

 Member at Large Report (Theresa Brown)  
o No funding requests for the previous month.   
o Concessions purchased a new grill. 
o Patriot cards - we will continue to do the digital cards for the upcoming year.   

The cards will be ready to all coaches and club sponsors in August. 
 

Committee Reports 

 Concessions (Jon Carroll on behalf of Gayle Jenkins)  
o Thank you to all the volunteers this year.  We had a successful year in concessions.   

   

 Membership/Sponsorship (Valerie Calloway & Brad Qualls) 
o No new memberships or business memberships.    
o We are looking to update and amend the by-laws.  One thing we are considering is if we 

grandfather in the new memberships and business sponsors received after April 1st to the 
new school year.    We are also looking to have different levels of memberships (individual, 
family, alumni).   

o Cheerleading will not be doing the fall program as in years past.  The boosters are exploring 
working with the businesses listed in the program to become business sponsors.   

o The school is adding Live Streaming of games.  This would be a great business sponsorship 
opportunity.  It will be a $50 year subscription or you can purchase the live stream season 
by season.  NHFS is the company doing the live streaming.  This is a great business 
sponsorship opportunity.  Please let your business friends know! 
 

 Spirit Wear (Jon Carroll on behalf of Traci Marin) 
o No report to give.   

o If you have any spirit wear ideas, please let Traci know.  She will be placing an order for the 

upcoming spirit wear in July timeframe. 
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Old Business 
None 
 

New Business 
o New team/club funding requests:  

 SeaPerch –  
 Asked about the status of the funding they requested in April.  Answer: the 

check is in the club sponsor’s mailbox.   
 Asked for clarification on funding requests for the Governor’s School.  Patriot 

High School Boosters does not support funding requests for the Governor’s 
School.   

 Baseball team is seeking assistance in installing an artificial turf halo behind the home 
plate area for both softball and baseball fields.  The turf material and logo together will 
be $14,850.78.   
The costs of the installation of the turf halo ($6-8,000) will be fundraised by the baseball 
and softball teams.  They are only asking for monetary assistance on the turf material  
and logo costs.   
 

o Assignment of Officers - No nominations were put forth.  Therefore, the current board will 
remain in place for the 2019-2020 school year.   

 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:12pm. 
 


